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September & October, 2018 
 
Psalm 103:4 - “…who crowneth thee with lovingkindness and 
tender mercies” 

God has crowned us with His lovingkindness and tender 
mercies for sure.   

Proverbs 17:6 - “Children's children [are] the crown of old 
men; and the glory of children [are] their fathers”. In 
September, our youngest daughter, Christina, gave birth 
to our fourth grandchild.  His name is Henri.  He 
weighed in at 8lbs 8oz.  Christina and the baby are doing 

well (the dad Enrique 
also “survived”).  We 
are very excited and 
blessed.  

In ministry, we are 
c r o w n e d w i t h H i s 
provision, protection, 
and opportunities to be 
used of Him.  We 
presented our ministry 
in a church in Kingsport, 
TN, where we had a 
wonderful time with the 
Pastor, his wife, and the 
good people of that 
chu r ch .  We l ook 
f o r w a r d t o t h e i r 
participation in our 

m i n i s t r y.  A n o t h e r 
meeting we had scheduled was cancelled, but we were 
able to participate in a missions conference in another 
church in Johnson City, TN, in October.  There were 
elements of that conference that were very moving.  A 
young Nigerian man in the church expressed that God 
spoke to him through the messages about not just giving 
out a tract or inviting folks to church, but giving the 
gospel specifically. 

We finished that conference on Sunday, the 7th; then on 
Monday the 8th, I boarded a plane and headed to Bolivia 
for our annual pastors conference there.  It was a 
profitable week.  There were five souls saved, and 33 
folks surrendered their lives to Lord.  Sixty pastors, 
missionaries, and national evangelists attended.  
Everybody present brought the evening service 
attendance to 350.  The theme for the week was 

 “Servants with Integrity”.  There was a good spirit, 
and there were good responses in invitations.  God’s 
servants there expressed their appreciation and desire 
to repeat the conference next year.  The Lord gave me 
the privilege 
of speaking 10 
times.   I was 
also able to 
preach in the 
church of a 
n a t i o n a l 
Bolivian pastor 
n a m e d 
Velasquez.  He 
shared with 
me his deep 
c o n c e r n s 
about the growing influences of false religions.  He 
said that Islam, cults, and Pentecostal diversions are 
even drawing some “Baptist” church leaders into their 
ranks.  Pray that God gives us wisdom how to help 
these national pastors.  

As you get this letter, there will have been two more 
Fires of Evangelism conferences conducted the same 
week.  One was in Bayshore, NY, and the other in 
Sabanagrande, HONDURAS.  Lord willing, I will be going 
to our conference in Guatemala in November, and 
Nicaragua in December. 

We would appreciate your prayers for Germán to whom 
I gave the gospel in Bolivia.  He would not trust Christ, 
but was very warm and appreciative of my 
conversation with him.  Thank you so very, very much 
for your investment in our lives and ministry.  We are 
praying for you. 

Your missionaries, 
  

Victor & Robin Rouse
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